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“Grow in the grace and knowledge of our Lord and Saviour Jesus Christ…” (2 Peter 3:18)

Dear friends,                                               
Many thanks for your continued support and prayers. Christmas and New Year proved busy as I led and preached in all the main services, and recorded a couple of short preaches for a local TV station (for those who fancy practising their Portuguese just click on one of these links: 

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=mfk5pA6H0OY  http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=hSv4MsxrHeg I appear at some point!). 

Tamara has passed the latest exams on her post-grad course, and has her eye on a couple of job opportunities. With the downturn in the world economy it’s going to be harder than ever to find employment and the job market here is immensely competitive and oversubscribed at the best of times (a recent “opening” consisted of over 1,000 applicants for 3 places!). Still, we’re confident that the Lord will provide the right job at the right time. 

Together we help lead a ministry for couples and families in church. We meet every Thursday evening for this, though there are other activities – like beachside dinners when there’s a full moon. 

As chaplain to the students I took the inaugural service in the seminary. We’re pleased that there are a good number of new students and ask that you’ll be praying for them as they begin their studies – most of them are ordinands. I’ve a couple of nights’ lecturing, so please pray for energy, creativity and clarity in communication on my part. 

Brazil goes bonkers at Carnival time – and thankfully it has just finished!  Most Christians use the time off work to go on retreat; this year Tamara and I went to a large festival with over 10,000 people, great worship music and good speakers, including Ron Boyd-Macmillan from “Open Doors”. It was certainly a spiritually enriching experience and a good time to take stock.   

· Please pray for us and our church activities – Thursday nights with the couples’ ministry, Wednesday’s midweek service [I’ve just started a series in “Acts”], weekly Sunday preaching and lectures in the seminary. 

· For Fabiano, a guy a little older than me who has a heavy drug addiction. We’ve finally managed to persuade him to go into rehab, so we’re hoping for progress… 

· This year our church will appoint a new Dean. Please pray that the right person may be chosen and spiritually prepared for the work ahead.  

With love in Christ, Marcus and Tamara.

Ps Remember that I (Marcus) have Facebook if folks would like to find and add me! 

Pps I’m attaching a piece that friends at St. Andrew’s Oxford prepared for us. Others may like to use this material on church notice boards. 









